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Dear Sir/Madam 
 
You asked:  
 

· Total number of temporary workers engaged by your organization, broken down by department 
or function, if possible. 

 Please find redirection below. 

· Total annual expenditure on temporary workers, including a breakdown of costs by department 
or function, if possible. 

 Please find redirection below. 

· Total number of agency suppliers (Preferred Suppliers/non-Preferred Suppliers) in your 
organisation’s labour supply chain 

 Please find redirection below. 

Details of any existing Managed Service Programme or Provider (MSP) and/or Vendor Management 
System (VMS) used to manage temporary workers: 

 

· Name of the MSP and VMS. 

 NHS Professionals  

· Date the contract was awarded. 

 1.4.22 



 

 

· Date of contract expiration. 

 31.3.26 

· Name of the government procurement framework through which the MSP and VMS were 
procured. 

 H.T.E Framework 

 
Details of any upcoming retendering or renewal processes related to your MSP and VMS contracts: 
 

· Anticipated date for the retendering or renewal process to commence. 

 Early 2026 

· Name and contact information of the person responsible for overseeing the retendering or 
renewal process. 

 Allison Luxon - Deputy Director of Nursing 

 

Please redirect your question to the NHS Professionals Freedom of information team via: 

Email: FOI@nhsprofessionals.nhs.uk 

Write to the Information Governance Officer at: 

Information Governance Department 
NHS Professionals 
Suites 1a &1b 
Breakspear Park 
Breakspear Way 
Hemel Hempstead 
HP2 4TZ  

 
 
If you are not entirely satisfied with this response, please do not hesitate to contact the Information 
Governance Department via the email address provided.  If we do not hear from you within 40 days, we 
will assume that we have been able to accommodate your request under the Freedom of Information Act 
2000. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
 
 
Tabitha Gardner 
Chief Finance Officer 
 

mailto:FOI@nhsprofessionals.nhs.uk


 

 

 
PLEASE NOTE: 
 
If you are unhappy with the service you have received in relation to your request and wish to make a 
complaint or request a review of our decision, you should write to: Information Governance Department, 
Wrightington, Wigan and Leigh NHS Foundation Trust, Suite 9, Buckingham Row, Brick Kiln Lane, Wigan, 
WN1 1XX. 
 
If you are not content with the outcome of your complaint, you may apply directly to the Information 
Commissioner for a decision at:  
 
The Information Commissioner’s Office  
Wycliffe House 
Water Lane  
Wilmslow 
Cheshire, SK9 5AF 
 
Helpline number: 0303 123 111 


